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March 2021 Newsletter, From our NZ Office

Greetings to all our faithful supporters and intercessors in SOIF ministries. We are very excited to share this
newsletter with you because so much has happened since our last newsletter.

Container

As you may recall, we sent a container full of books, Bibles, clothing and other items to Port Mombasa, Kenya. It
arrived in October, but with delays in customs and some mechanical issues with the truck, the container did not
arrive in Kibaale (Christopher’s place) until the 4™ of January.

Since its arrival, many people have been helped. It is proving to be an incredible blessing. Praise the Lord! At Kibaale,
many widows and orphans who are especially poor have been supplied with clothing.

A visit was made to a local hospital where pastors prayed for the sick and were able to give gifts of clothing and
soap. Many gave their lives to the Lord in the hospital.

At Lake George, Scovia, who is a Primary school teacher and also a Bible school teacher, ran a children’s outreach for
130 children. It involved worship, Bible teaching and prayer which was mostly for deliverance. Each of the children
was given a beautiful children’s picture book and clothing from the container. The container items were such a
blessing to Scovia because she really wanted to give a gift to each child but did not have the means to do this.

Ugandan Bible schools

Another blessing from the container was being able to distribute Bibles to all the Bible school students and pastors.
In February, all our Ugandan Bible students sat their first-term exams. Christopher visited each Bible school to
oversee these exams. He took with him a Bible for each of the students. Our oldest male student is 101 years old. He
was overjoyed to receive a brand-new Bible. We really want to say how deeply we appreciate all those who gave and

collected Bibles for the container. You have brought great joy to so many people.
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One of our Kenyan Bible school teachers shared a testimony about the impact of their teaching from the Derek Prince
material “Curse to Blessing”. After hearing this teaching, many students received deliverance from generational
curses; words spoken over their lives and actions that brought curses upon them. What great joy for the teacher to

see students set free! This has really encouraged us all and we hope it will be an encouragement to you as well.
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